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An upgrade is underway at Tamworth Public School to deliver seven new permanent classrooms and a new hall. 
As this project nears completion, we are changing our standard construction hours to allow us to complete this 
important project for the school community while maintaining high safety standards.  

 Changes to construction hours  

From Saturday 5 September 2020 until Friday 9 October 2020, construction hours for this project will be 7:00am to 
5:00pm Monday to Sunday. This replaces existing construction hours of 7:00am to 5:00pm Monday to Friday and 
8:00am to 1:00pm Saturday. Work undertaken during these extended construction hours will be as follows. 

 Internal fit-out of buildings including painting and installation of furniture. 

 External landscaping including pathways, tiered seating, retaining walls and gardens.  

 There will be no noisy works on Sundays.  

This change is allowable under the ‘Environmental Planning Assessment (COVID-19 Development-Construction 
Work Days) Order 2020’ which provides construction projects with the right to work the same hours on Saturday 
and Sunday as those previously approved in the development consent for week days. This is to enable works to 
occur on schedule and safely, maintaining social distancing rules with fewer people onsite at a time. 

Continuation of traffic arrangements on Brisbane Street 

There are no changes to previous notifications regarding traffic arrangements on Brisbane Street. The temporary 
'stop and go' road closure will continue to be in place from the teachers’ car park to Napier Street to ensure the 
safe delivery of materials and equipment to the construction site. Students and staff will continue to have 
pedestrian access via the Napier Street and Bourke Street gates.  

These traffic and pedestrian diversions will continue to be in place from 7:00am to 2:00pm Monday to Friday.  

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts on the 
community at every opportunity. Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school 
infrastructure. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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